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SANDPIPER NEWs 
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Important Dates 
………………………………………………………… 

October 
24 - PTA Halloween Ice Cream  
       Social 5:00 - 7:00 
30 - Halloween Parade @ 8:50 

November 
  8 - Parent Teacher Conference 
       By Appointment 
  9 - Veterans Day Assembly 
14 - Parent Teacher Conference 
       By Appointment 
 

Vacation Approvals 
………………………………………………………... 

We are asking parents to try to 
schedule vacation outside of the 
school year, however we know 
that sometimes you can not. If 
you are planning for your child 
to be out of school on vacation 
you will need to complete the 
Vacation Approval Request 
Form and send into the main 
office. We have attached the 
form to the newsletter. You may 
also contact the main office for 
a copy.  
 

Ice Cream Social 
………………………………………………………... 

The PTA is sponsoring an Ice 
Cream Social Wednesday, 
October 24th from 5:00-7:00.  
 
Come and join the fun in the 
Mitchell School Cafeteria!   
This is an opportunity 
to meet other families 
and enjoy ice cream 
with your family 
 

 

 

Cromwell Center forCromwell Center for  
Disabilities AwarenessDisabilities Awareness  
Renee St. Laucent was the guest presenter for the Cromwell 

Center for Disabilities Awareness at Horace Mitchell Primary 

School. Each presentation is appropriately planned for the 

grade level. Each class received a book and poster for the 

classroom and stickers for the children.  The focus on the 

lessons are on the “abilities” all students have and how to 

include all children.  

 

The classroom programs, which are provided at no cost to 

schools, have become an integral part of many Maine schools’ 

anti-bullying, inclusion, and community-building efforts. We 

work with one classroom at a time so that students can be 

involved and engaged in a way that larger groupings don’t 

allow. Because the programs are so participatory, the children 

are not only program recipients but also steer each session’s 

direction and drive the discussion based upon individual 

experiences and existing school and community dynamics. The 

interactive, lively, hands-on activities allow children to: 
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Art to Heart at 
Kittery Estate 

………………………………………………………... 
Amy Nucci, art teacher, and 
Dana Rickerich, school 
counselor work with 3rd grade 
MItchell students in the Art to 
Heart Program. Residents from 
Kittery Estates partner up with 
third grade students where they 
share an art project. Students 
and residents work together to 
create a product while all profit 
from this experience.  

 
 

 
 

 

● Understand that disabilities are an aspect of human 

diversity and do not define a person 

● Break down stereotypes about differences and 

similarities 

● Explore the power of unkind words, exclusion, and bias 

● Identify and roleplay solutions to disability-related 

mistreatment and bullying 

● Practice empathy and inclusion. 

Kittery Firemen Provide 
Training for Mitchell Students 
Last Wednesday, on a warm 

fall day, students from Mitchell 

walked down the hill to visit 

the Kittery Point Fire Station 

and firefighters. Students 

watched a video starring 

Pumba and Timon telling 

students how to be safe. In 

case of a fire they were taught 

to: ​GET DOWN...GET OUT 

& STAY OUT! 

They also emphasized ​NEVER 

PLAY with MATCHES or 

LIGHTERS! ​​Children 

watched a firefighter put on 

the fire gear and crawl to find 

them if their home was on fire. 

Children were also allowed to 

go in the truck. The students have been learning about fire 

safety this month. Do you have a plan and place to meet at 

your home?  
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Lice Check Reminder 
………………………………………………………... 

As you know, here at Mitchell 
School, we ask parents to 
perform weekly lice checks in 
order to be proactive. If you 
need more information on what 
to look for, check out the 
Nursing Blog on the Kittery 
School District Website at: 
http://kitteryschoolnurses.blogs
pot.com/​ Please call the nurse if 
you have any questions at 
439-5855. 

 

 
5-2-1-0 Let’s Go 
………………………………………………………... 

5-2-1-0 Let’s Go 
Attention all families—please take 
this five minute survey from The 

Barbara Bush Children’s Hospital. 
Everyone who completes the 
survey will be entered into a 

drawing and five lucky winners 
across the state will each receive a 

$100 Amazon.com gift card for 
their personal use AND our school 

will receive $1,000 if you win. Other 
schools are participating, so the 

more families from our school who 
complete the survey, the greater 
our chance of winning $1,000! 

Contact information for the 
drawing will be collected at the end 

of the survey and will not be 
connected to your survey 

responses. All survey responses are 
anonymous. Click the following link 

to begin the survey: 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/2

018FamilySurveySCHYork 

 

 
Halloween Costume Parade 
On Tuesday, October 30th we are going to be having a 

BRIEF Halloween parade to give the students a chance to 

show off their costumes and have a little fun! The parade 

will start at 8:50 and students will walk around the circle 

a few times.  

 

For this to work smoothly we are asking students to 

follow a few rules: 

● Come to school in your costume - the parade is 

first thing! 

● No masks or face paint - we will ask them to wash 

off face paint if it is on. 

● Costumes cannot interfere with the students ability 

to walk/move freely. No weapons of any kind - even 

if they go with the costume. 

● Children regular daily clothing should be under 

their costumes for easy transition. 

● The students will have a regular day following the 

parade. 

 

At 8:50, students will begin exiting the front doors and 

walk around the circle a few times. They will then 

proceed down the  walkway beside the playground to the 

back door and return to their classrooms. While you are 

invited to catch a good spot outside to take pictures and 

wave to your students, we respectfully ask that you do 

not come inside to help your child “get ready.” Please 

make costumes easy as possible for your child to wear 

and change out of. They are going have so much fun!  

 

 

Thank you in advance for your support in following these 

guidelines! We truly appreciate it! 
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National School Bus 

Safety Week in 
October 22-26 

During this week students will 
be learning about bus safety 
procedures as well as practicing 
how to evacuate the bus in case 
of an emergency.  Personal from 
Ledgemeer as well as our 
school staff will be sharing 
safety tips with the children. 
This would also be a great time 
to review the bus rules with your 
child at home.  School bus 
drivers are the first to greet your 
child in the morning on their 
way to school. Our drivers try 
very hard to make sure your 
child is safe to and from school. 
We will take this week to also 
thank our drivers. 

 

Bus Safety Rules  
SEATED -​​ Sit with your legs 
facing forward, stay seated,and 
keep your hands to yourself. 
 
KIND WORDS ​​- Speak 
respectfully and quietly. 
 
RELAX and STAY CALM ​​- Stay 
calm and keep the aisle clear. 
 
NO EATING​​ - Without driver’s 
permission. 
 
BE NICE​​ - Always listen to the 
bus driver. ` 

 

BUS SAFETY RULES 
Students will be practicing bus safety rules and 

evacuation next Thursday. Ledgemere staff and drivers 

along with the support of the teachers will be practicing 

bus safety. Please review the bus rules with your child. 

  
October is National Safety 
Prevention Month 
2018 Campaign 

This year’s FPW campaign, “Look. Listen. Learn. Be aware. Fire 

can happen anywhere,” works to educate people about three 

basic but essential steps to take to reduce the likelihood of 

having a fire––and how to escape safely in the event of one: 

 

LOOK - ​​for places fire could start.  

Take a good look around your home. Identify potential fire 

hazards and take care of them. 

 

LISTEN - ​​for the sound of the smoke alarm.  

You could have only minutes to escape safely once the smoke 

alarm sounds. Go to your outside meeting place, which should 

be a safe distance from the home and where everyone should 

know to meet. 

 

LEARN - ​​two ways out of every room  

make sure all doors and windows leading outside open easily 

and are free of clutter. 

 

Also, Sparky the Fire Dog® has a new friend, Simon, who is 

helping teach this year’s FPW messages – He’s a smart, 

resourceful character who will join Sparky in spreading 

fire-safety messages to adults and children alike. 
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Birth Day Celebrations 
……………………………………………………… 

 
 
At Mitchell School we have 
many children who have 
birthdays during the school 
year. We also know parents 
would like to do something 
special for their child in school. 
Due to the number of children 
who have food allergies we ask 
parents ​not to send in food ​​to 
the class. If you would like to do 
something please contact your 
child’s teacher for some 
classroom ideas.  We appreciate 
your understanding.  
 

PLEASE NOTE WE ARE A  
NUT BAN SCHOOL  

 
 
 

 
 

Birthday Invitations 
……………………………………………………… 

 
We understand it is hard for 
parents to know the addresses 
of children when you want to 
plan a birthday party for your 
child. However our staff is not 
allowed to distribute birthday 
party invitations. This practice 
has frequently placed staff 
members in an awkward and 
difficult position and is often 
hurtful to students. Please DO 
NOT send birthday invitations 
to school with your child. The 
PTA has a staff directory that 
parents use to share addresses 
that you may find helpful.  
 
 

Parent Corner:Parent Corner:    
This section of the newsletter is to share articles from 

educational literature to provide parents with information that 

may be helpful. Please let me know if there are topics you 

would like to see in the Sandpiper. Mrs. Durost  

 

Parent/Teacher ConferenceParent/Teacher Conference  
Parent/Teacher conferences are just around the corner. 

November 8th and 14th are the nights for conferences at 

Horace Mitchell Primary School. Classroom teachers are 

reaching out to parents to sign up for a date and time. Last 

year we had 94% of parents attend, what a great turnout. This 

year we are hoping to meet or exceed last year’s attendance. 

Here is an article that may help you prepare for your child’s 

conference. We value parent involvement and sharing 

information about your child.  

 

Tips for Parents on Parent-Teacher Conferences 
How Should Parents Navigate This All-Important Meeting? 

Educators Show the Way! 

A key ingredient for educational achievement is the 

parent-teacher conference, and to make sure they're 

successful for both parents and teachers, we've come up with 

a list of what educators would like parents to know. 

The first on the list: Show up, please! 

“We know parents are busy, but it is important to carve out 

time to invest in your child’s education and ensure success at 

school,” said National Education Association President Dennis 

Van Roekel. “To get the most out of parent-teacher 

conferences, parents need to take an active role in their child’s 

education year-round and come prepared to discuss how their 

child can reach their full potential.” 

 

Here are the rest of our tips for parents: 

● Get Ready. Do your homework prior to parent-teacher 

conferences. Prepare by writing notes to yourself 

concerning: 

● Any questions about the school’s programs or policies. 

● Things you can share with the teacher about your child 

and his life at home. 

● Questions about your child’s progress. 

 

Ask Important Questions 

Don’t be afraid to engage in a frank conversation with your 

child’s teacher. Your goal is to develop an action plan for your 

child’s success at school. Good questions to ask the teacher 

include: 

● What are my child’s strengths and weakness.   

● How does my child get along with classmates? 
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Sneak Peak in Mrs. 
Campion’s Classroom 
……………………………………………………… 

We are busy learning letters and 
sounds in kindergarten!  Each 
week, we learn two new Lively 
Letters, brainstorm words that 
start with the sounds for our 
circle maps, and make silly hats 
to go along with our letter 
sounds. This week, one of our 
letters was Gg, so we made silly 
grape hats to wear! In science, 
we have been learning all about 
apples.  We did an apple taste 
test to decide which apple we 
liked the taste of best.  We 
graphed our results, and 
discovered that most of us liked 
the taste of red delicious apples 
the best! Our work tub time is 
one of our favorite parts of the 
day! During this time, we work 
independently on literacy and 
math skills. 

 
 
 
 

● Is my child working up to her ability? Where could she 

use improvement? 

● What can we do at home to support what you are doing 

in the classroom? 

 

Initiate the Action Plan 

Start immediately on the action plan you and the teacher put 

together. Discuss the plan with your child and track his 

progress. Stay in touch with your child’s teacher throughout 

the year with regularly scheduled “report card” conferences 

that can keep the communication lines open. 

“Parents are the best resource for a child to make the grade,” 

said Van Roekel. “When teachers and parents work together, 

we can help a child have a successful school year.” 

 

Sneak Peak in Mrs. Nucci’sSneak Peak in Mrs. Nucci’s  
Art roomArt room  
The art room is a 

busy place! All our 

Mitchell artists have 

finished a unit on 

LINE, each in 

different ways. Third 

graders are onto 

Gesture Drawing in 

preparation for a 

Figurative Sculpture 

unit and are having 

fun posing for each 

other. 

First grade has launched into creating habitats using 

mixed media collage.  

Second graders have work on display at the Kittery 

Community Center and here at Mitchell celebrating their 

work as Abstract Expressionists. 

Kindergarten has mastered the concept of lines becoming 

shapes and used organic shapes to create their own 

monster paintings! 
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